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Thompson's Mills Preservation Society Minutes, December 6, 2022
Members attending: Rebecca Martin, President; Ron VanOrden, Treasurer; Donald Lyon, Secretary. Other Board members: Alice Royle and Don Powers.  Absent: Larry Thompson and Carl Browning.  New Society Members present:  Steve Thoma and Jeff Brown. Bob McCormick was present.

1 and 2) Meeting was called to order at 6PM at the Shedd Fire station.  Minutes of October 23, 2022 meeting were discussed. Ron pointed out several typos needing correction and more accurate statement about the Martin Thompson endowment.      Don Powers moved that Minutes, after corrections, be approved. Unanimously approved. 

3) Ron VanOrden gave the Treasurer's Report with Financial Summary 1.1.22 through 12.4.22.  Opening balance was $25,240.33. Income was $16955.50 including donations of $10,000. Non-cash Assets are $2,311.12(est.) and Commitments are $14,880.95. Uncommitted cash is $17,520.21. TMPS has 274 mailing addresses, 698 email addresses (802 is the total mail list). Unanimous approval to accept report after motion by Don Powers.

4) Old Business: a) Updates on replacing Treasurer/bookkeeper.  Carl Browning has agreed to serve as Treasurer, if elected.  Mike Humpfreys agrees to maintain the books. Ron states that he is prepared to share the books online and a mutually agreeable time is being determined. 

b) Rebecca reported that Tom Adams was not , at present, willing to give up copyright of Through the Flume Gates and that he had sold all remaining copies to Rye Guessford of OPRD.  Rebecca will followup about purchasing the books from OPRD or reprinting and what would be most feasible number of books to print.  Rebecca has talked to both Scott and Tom regarding Tom's presence at TMPS meetings.  This discussion is ongoing, she hopes to have more details later.  It was suggested that Scott Youngblood be invited to the TMPS Annual meeting to explain and to give Ranger's Report if Tom couldn't give it. Don will invite Scott.

c) Don Lyon reported on the TMPS participation at the Willamette Valley Ag Expo. Don and Penny Powers, Don Lyon, Carl Browning, Alice Royle, Larry Thompson and Bob McCormick all served as hosts during  the 3 day event.  All felt it was beneficial to TMPS and the Mill as many expressed interest in visiting. It was agreed that the 54 Chev pickup would be good addition to have at our site, that Bob McC's farm wagon was a draw, that better lighting be made available and that we continue to use the "petition" to get people involved.  Don P. suggested stickers. Bob suggested Oregon Parks maps.

d) Don Powers described the "petition" he drew up to ask the legislature and OPRD to be more active in securing the fire suppression system and other needed improvements at the Mill.  Asking for signitures is effective way to engage people passing the TMPS table. We discussed having the "petition" at the Mill.  Ron suggested we ask Tom if we might do that.  We will maintain the petition at other events and try to get the number of signitures up beyond the 37 we collected at the Ag Expo.

Don Powers brought up problem of  obsolete track lighting in Mill.  It was decided that he would ask Scott to use his $10,000 discretionary budget to fund the replacement of the track lighting.  The total might be $20,000.  Scott had authorized Tom to get estimate.

4e) Bob McCormick reported on his plans to visit schools and encourage teachers to plan visits to the Mill.  He is willing to contact the schools.  He stated that urban oriented Mill docents needed to be more tactful about talking to rural teachers and students about  subjects such as pesticides. Bob will resume contacting schools after next summer's Brooks Steam Up. He will coordinate with Tom and hosts.

5. New Business a) Board Elections at Annual Meeting: Bob suggested recognizing Larry and Roy Thompson as TMPS Director's Emeritus for their many years of service.  Ron mentioned that terms for Board members were for two years and Officer positions were for one year. A slate will have to be drawn up that those attending the Annual Meeting will be able to vote on.  

Bob suggested that postcards be used as receipts for membership's paid.  A rubber stamp could be used or a dedicated post card designed  for this purpose.  Bob also has purchased a copy of Through the Flume Gates to be placed in the Brownsville Library History Room. Don Lyon will talk to librarian.

b) New Society members Steve Thoma and Jeff Brown were introduced.  Steve said he was prepared to serve if nominated and elected as Board member.  Jeff expectes to be an active volunteer,

c) Annual Dues--all are reminded that dues need to be paid at Annual meeting at latest.  

d) gift shop inventory and donation box:  Don Powers described his spread sheet system for keeping track of gift shop items.  He and Rebecca will work together to simplify the process so that she can do a once a month accounting after Don leaves in March.  We talked about cutting back on number of t-shirt designs.  We will try reordering the green t-shirts and get more of small and larger sizes.  Don Powers showed pictures of donation boxes and plans to use the "silos" box for donations.  

e) Bob felt that he might be able to obtain an antique gas pump for Thompson's Garage.  He requested that $2500 be budgeted. He was concerned that if OPRD owned the pump they might sell it.  Possibly the pump could be owned by TMPS or another enity.  Bob also wanted the proviso that the pump purchase be delayed until the fire suppression system was installed.

6) Annual Meeting and Next Board Meeting:

The Annual Meeting is set for Brownsville Library on 1.21.23 at 1pm.  An Annual Plan and Budget will need to be prepared in advance.  Bob pointed out that a new Webmaster would be needed and that a new Membership committee would need to be appointed.  Next regular TMPS Board meeting is scheduled for 3.7.23.  Don will reserve the Shedd Fire station.  

7) Adjourn.  Rebecca adjourned the meeting at 7:57PM

